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HELLO NEIGHBORS!  
We would like to share a copy of our monthly 
newsletter with you.  We invite you to join us 
in any and all events mentioned within. 
 

ñCome to me all you who are weary and  
burdened, and I will give you rest.ò   

- Spoken by Jesus, Book of Matthew 11:28 
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Phone: (517) 629-8379 

Fax: (517) 629-8342 
 Emergency contact:  Rev. David Boedecker, 269-275-8500 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 
100 Luther Blvd. 
Albion, MI  49224 

  

Little Lambs of Jesus Preschool & Childcare Center  
615 S. Dalrymple St.  

Albion, MI 49224  
517-629-7699 

e-mail: littlelambsofjesus@outlook.com 

 
Chelsea Siedzik, Director/Preschool Teacher            Jenny Woods, Asst. Director  

LITTLE LAMBS OF JESUS PRESCHOOL  
Our qualified staff gives each child a Christian education filled with fun and learning in a  
safe environment, concentrating on your childôs spiritual, social, emotional, and intellectual 
development. Classes are offered to all 3 and 4 year old children. 
Please contact the preschool & childcare center office at 629-7699 for more information. 

 
ñJesus said, óLet the children come to me.ôò Matthew 19:14 

 



Upcoming Events  

May Birthdays  

1 
2 
3 
6 
8 

10 
13 
19 

 
21 
23 
25 
27 

Shannon Long 
George Williamson 
Deborah Herwarth 
James Herwarth, Peyton Easterwood 
Carol Corey 
Devin Easterwood 
Gordon Woods 
Duane Ruff, Harry Martin, 
Emerson Hurdelbrink 
Bill Harman 
Jefferson Merrild 
Hope Lohrke 
Greg Cook, Mitzi Cook 

May Anniversaries  

10 
 

17 
25 
26 

Clarence & Mary Ruff 
Kent & Kim Phillips 
Barry & Janet Beilfuss 
James & Dolores Manthei 
Chris & Amanda Easterwood 

Would you like to get this  

newsletter in full color by e - mail??? 

Just send your e -mail address to the 

church office specifying your request 

(just e -mail or  e-mail and snail mail). 

office@stpaulalbion.org  

May 1 ................................ . Rummage Sale Drop Off 

May 2, 3, 4 ............................  St. Paul Rummage Sale 
May 5 ................................ .. Board of Elders Meeting 

May 7 ................................ .........  Handbell Rehearsal 

May 10 ..............................  Mother-Daughter Banquet 
May 15 ................................ ...........  Votersô Assembly 

May 16 ................................ .........  Friendship League 
May 20 ................................ .......  Newsletter Deadline 

May 21 .............................  Preschool Closing Program 
May 22 & 23 ........  Last Days of Preschool for this year 

May 26 ...........  Worship time changes for the Summer 

May 27 ..........................  Memorial DayðOffice Closed 
May 30 ................................ ....  Ascension of Our Lord 

Articles, ads &  
information for the 
June issue of The 

Messenger are due 
at the church  

office no later than 
May 20. 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

Monday, May 27 

for Memorial Day.            
               

               
       

 
May 26 thru  

September 1, 2019  
 
 

                     9:00 a.m.  

             Worship Service  
                           Donõt be late. 

Summer 

Worship  

Time  

Change! 

 

We received great news!  
 

Pastor Paul Koehn , our 
recently Called Pastor, has  

ACCEPTED the position to become 
our Pastor here at St. Paul. We have 

no firm dates as to when he will come 
at this time. We do know that God is 

amazing and most knowledgeable. HE 
will work through Pastor Koehn and 

US as to what needs to be done.  
Pray for our efforts to be fruitful. We 
have waited a long time for a man to 
lead our congregation. Praise God! 

 

Come Worship with us! 
Sunday Worship 10:00 a.m.  

May 26 Worship time changes to 9:00 a.m. 

Bible Study 9:00 a.m.  

(last Bible Study on May 19) 

 



Graduate Recognition for  
Mathias ñMattñ Osterndorf 

from Albion College  
Sunday, May 5, 2019  

 

In lieu of cards, Matt wants everyone to sign 
his worship hymnal from St. Paul. Please do 

so after church on May 5. 

Donations needed by Sunday, June 16th    

Please bring to the church kitchen. 

Donations needed for Vacation Bible School  

               FOOD 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Bread 

Sliced Cheese 

Taco Shells 

Nacho Chips 

Hamburger 

French Fries 

Shredded Cheese 

Carrots 

Chips 

Applesauce 

Peaches 

 

 

Milk  

Margarine 

Napkins 

Paper Plates 

Cups 

Ketchup 

Mustard 

Kool-Aid 

 

HOMEMADE 

Cookies and 

Krispie treats 

Sign up to donate on the board at the back 

of the church beginning May 26 

Monday, June 24 thru Thursday, June 27 

Meal 5:30    VBS 6:00 

VOLUNTEERS 

Many volunteers are  needed. 

Sign-up at the back of the church 

Thank you for your generous donation of $200 to Harrington Elementary School 

for medical supplies that will enable me to 

continue to care for our students. It is greatly 

appreciated and I was not only able to  

purchase supplies, I was also able to purchase 

some small medical equipment that was 

needed as well.  
 

Thank you again for your generous donation.  
 

Sincerely,  

Kimberly Hard 

Harrington Elementary 

Healthcare Paraprofessional 

Pictured above is Principal Robert Giles (left)  

and Dale Duff (right). 

St. Paul congregation,  
 

Thank you for supporting the Food 
Bank of South Central Michigan 

with your donation of $1,500.  

It is because of community -minded 
individuals like you that we can  

continue our important work, making sure our 
friends and neighbors have enough to eat. Once 

again. Thank you for making our work possible 
and making our community and our World a better 

place to live, one meal at a time.  
 

Sincerely,  
Peter Wogel 

(For information on Food Bank of SCM, and the full letter, 
check out the bulletin board in Luther Hall.)  

I would like to thank every-

one for their prayers and 
cards. I am doing well.  

                 James Manthei 

St. Paul Lutheran Church donates  

$1,500 to Food Hub Box Program  
 

On behalf of St. Paul Lutheran Church of 
Albion, Dawn Martin presented a check 

for $1,500 to Laura Overholt, facility 
manager of the Albion Food Hub, in 

support of their Helping Hand Hub Box 
Program. 
 

The Food Hub Box Program distributes fresh fruit, produce, and 

milk to those in need on the second Thursday of the month from  

5-7p.m., at the Food Hub, 112, E. Erie St., Albion 

Pictured above is Dawn Martin (left)  
and Laura Overholt (right)  



 

Confirmation Sunday  
June 9, 2019  

 

Reception and Card Shower  
At the back of the church  

following the service 
 

Join us in honoring  
 

Hannah Jordan 
Taylor Siscoe 

 

 

Open Saturdays  
(not May 25)  

 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  

Gently used, clean kids clothes sizes 0-16 
St. Paul Lutheran Church, 100 Luther Blvd, Albion 

We accept donations of good, clean, 

childrenôs items. Thursdays 9-11am, 
and Saturdays 10am-2pm. 

 

DIAPERS NEEDED!!!!!!  
For the Crisis Pregnancy  
Center in Battle Creek.   

 

Lutherans for Life will  
be collecting them in the  

bassinet at the back of the sanctuary  
between Motherõs Day and Fatherõs Day.   

 

St. Paul will not be collecting for AIM during May .  
Please donate diapers!  

Mother - Daughter Banquet  

Friday, May 10, 2019  

6:30 p.m.  

Luther Hall  

Are you a mother?  

Are you a daughter?   

Then this is for you!  

 
A buffet style meal will be served.  

 
Music, entertainment, door prizes!  

 
Tickets are $8 for adults, $3 for children 6 -12, and  

Free for children 5 and under. 

Purchase tickets at the back of the church or from the 
office by Sunday, May 5 

 

White Elephant 

Sale & Potluck  

and Election of 

New Officers  

Committee Members: Jim & Candie Nash,  

 and Carol Locke 

May 16, 2019  

6:00 p.m.  

 

VOTERSô ASSEMBLY 
 

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 - 7:00 p.m.  
 

Please join us in the Conference Room 

to attend this important meeting!  
 

Packets including the agenda are  
 available in the narthex.  Attention All Men of St. Paul!  

 

You are needed to help with the 

Mother-Daughter Banquet on  
Friday, May 10, 2019. 

 

Workers are needed to come at  

5:30 p.m. to help with serving, and  

6:30 p.m. to help with clean -up.  
 

Sign-up at the back of the church for one or both of 
these time slots. The more the merrier!  

 

Thanks  to everyone who helped make 
our Easter Egg Hunt a success. Your 
donations were greatly appreciated. 

 

The Board of Stewardship & Outreach 

http://kidtokid.com/
https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8p9jC0BVSnIAmRuJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIybjFuNDdkBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANiZDVjMzk4YWYxMjEwMzgxMzUyYzZmNzFjZTRmOGQ3MgRncG9zAzEEaXQDYmluZw--?.origin=&back=https%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fima


St. Paul Lutheran Church of Albion, MI  
The following article was recently posted to our facebook page:  
 

As many of us around Albion know, the First Presbyterian Church had its final service yes-

terday, April 28. It is sad. It is hard to understand how a church that was once vibrant and 

full of life closed its doors. Hereôs the reality check... THAT can happen to any church, 

anywhere. Members leave or quit coming for a variety of reasons. Theyôve moved, 

changed churches, become lazy or angry, or they just plain donôt see the need to attend 

church. After all, I can pray anywh ere, right?  
 

Well, you can pray anywhere, that is true. But God asks us to come together for worship. He wants us to partake 

in fellowship and song. Itôs important.  
 

So, when you think about how sad it is that the Presbyterian church has closed, remember your own congrega-

tion. Your neighborôs congregation. Are you attending worship? Supporting when you can? Giving what you can? 

Attend church on a regular basis to give God all the glory and honor he so richly deserves. 

 

It is sad when a church closes. We pray that the Presbyterian members find another church home to worship in. 

We pray their hearts and minds are okay. We pray that this doesnôt happen to any more churches in Albion, or 

anywhere. 
 

We canôt change HIS message, but HIS message can change us. 

Together in worship. Itôs a great place to be! 

 
News from Little Lambs of Jesus Preschool & Childcare Center  
 
Greetings from the Center, 
 

  Yahoo! We just received our 3rd Direct Your Dollars check from Family Fare. That brings our total 

so far to $3,000.00!!!   Thatôs a lot and thatôs all because you all keep supporting us by bringing in 
those receipts. Thanks so much. With some of that money as well as Thrivent Choice money, we 

purchased lots of new bikes and outdoor things. Now if we can get the rain to stop.......  
 

  We are in the middle of preparing for the annual rummage sale at the church. Many donations 
have come in so I am in high hopes that we sell lots and make some decent profits.  
 

   The preschool year is winding down and both classes are preparing for the closing program. As always, itôs hard to believe 

another school year is almost in the books. Enrollment is already started for the fall and we have only a few spots remaining  in 
the 3 year old class. Donôt wait if youôre interested. 
 

  Ms. Chelsea, Kim and I have been working on updating and improving 

our policies. As in any business, you tweak as you go and sometimes 
you just have to stop and fix it. So, in the hopes of being able to bet-

ter manage our staff schedules more efficiently, we are putting some 
new things in place and enforcing a lot of the old. Change isnôt easy 

and we are sure to be met with some resistance, but to not do any-

thing isnôt going to benefit us either. So, changes are coming and we 
will all survive. 
 

  Looking for someone to mow and do some yard clean up. If you 

know anyone, send them up. 
 

  We anxiously await the arrival of Pastor Koehn. We look forward to 

having a great working relationship with him. Our hope is to have him 

visit and meet our kids and families.  
 

   Keep our center and efforts in your prayers. We try our best.   
 

                                                      In Christ, Jenny 

We have collected the $150,000 in Family Fare 
and Spartan Nash grocery store receipts 
needed to get our THIRD  $1,000 check.  

Little Lambs has used a portion of this money 
to purchase some awesome new bikes and  

scooters. The kids love them!  
 

Thanks for your support!  
 

Please, keep them coming in!  
Little Lambs of Jesus  

Remember to turn in your receipts!  
 

Turn in your Family Fare or any other Spartan Nash grocery  
Store receipts and help Little Lambs earn $1000.  

 

Place your ENTIRE , ORIGNAL receipt in the boxes located around the church.  


